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Dear   

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied. 

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

16 July 2024.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon request.  

Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies.  In addition, the Board considered the advisory opinion contained in Enlisted Force 

Plans and Policy (OPNAV N132C) memorandum 1430 of 10 April 2024, which was previously 

provided to you for comment.  

 

You requested to withdraw your advancement to Interior Communications Electrician Third 

Class (IC3)/E-4 due to disciplinary action taken on 16 November 2022.  The Board, in its review 

of your entire record and application, carefully weighed all potentially mitigating factors, to 

include your assertions.  The Board concluded that in accordance Bureau of Naval Personnel 

Instruction 1430.16G, recommendation/advancement authority cannot be withheld or withdrawn 

on or after the effective date of advancement.  Failure to comply with the required actions prior 

to the advancement date will result in the member retaining scheduled advancement.  

Commanding Officers/Officers-in-Charge (COs/OICs) may withdraw a recommendation for 

advancement at any time, prior to the advancement effective date, if the member is determined to 

no longer qualify for advancement.  To withdraw a recommendation for advancement, COs/OICs 

must complete specific action that includes issuing a “Significant Problems” evaluation that must 

be signed by the member; email notification to Naval Education Training and Professional 

Development Center (NETPDC) (N321) and Navy Personnel Command (NPC) (PERS-803) of 






